
Opening of a laboratory complex for the study of optical fibers and cable lines 

 

On the personal initiative of a communications veteran, Yerezhep 

Sarsembayev, a laboratory office on fiber optics and cable lines was opened at 

Karaganda Technical University. Thanks to this, university students got the 

opportunity to see the structure and operation of the modern telecommunications 

system with their own eyes and gain practical skills even at the training stage. The 

office is equipped with specially designed stands, each of which includes visual 

information about a particular technology used by signalmen. This allows students 

of the Department of Technologies and Communication Systems to have a clear 

idea about the equipment and technologies used in modern realities. 
 

 

 

 



 


